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SUBJECT: Approve the request to add an Animal Services Manager

REQUEST(S):

That the Board of Supervisors:
Approve the Personnel Resolution to add one (1) FTE Animal Services Manager
allocation, effective May 12, 2019.

SUMMARY:

The Tulare County Animal Services first opened its doors to the public in 2001. In
March 2016, the animal shelter completed an extensive renovation. The remodeling
of the Animal Services shelter was reflective of a larger organizational shift within
the Animal Services Division. In July 2015, Tulare County Board of Supervisors
ratified the revision to the Tulare County animal control ordinances, reflecting a far
greater emphasis on community engagement and organizational transparency. In
April 2019, Animal Services presented to the Board the second phase of their
proposed ordinance revisions.

In 2018, the existing Animal Services Manager position was reclassified to a
Division Manager of Animal Services. With recent changes at the Health & Human
Services Agency (HHSA), the Division Manager position has taken on a broader
scope of duties beyond Animal Services, but maintains oversight of the Animal
Services Division. However, an Animal Services Manager position is necessary to
manage the daily animal shelter and control operations. This will allow Animal
Services to continue its progressive approach to developing policies, improving
practices, and providing essential services in an efficient and timely manner. The
department is requesting the addition of one (1) Animal Services Manager allocation
at an annual cost of $109,226, including salary and benefits to directly oversee and












